REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER 10, 2018

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on September 10, 2018. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, P. Hubbard, J. Merrill, City Manager B. Lovett, and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by T. Dixon that the minutes of the meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by T. Dixon that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	16
	9/10/18
	$51,848.44

	Sewer Claims on
	16
	           9/10/18
	$18,930.37

	P&L Claims on
	16
	9/10/18
	$27,056.42

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	             16
	9/10/18
	$1,560.00

	 
	              
	                         
	

	
	
	
	


AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall
ONEIDA COUNTY SNOW & ICE AGREEMENT

M. Holmes reported that he received the proposed Snow and Ice Agreement with Oneida County for the 2018-2020 plowing seasons. Sherrill plows 1.01 miles for the county and will be reimbursed $6,200 per mile per year.  Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by T. Dixon to authorize the agreement and to allow the Mayor and DPW Superintendent, Jeff Barker to execute or behalf of the city.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall

TAX SALE AUTHORIZATION


M. Holmes presented a list of taxpayers that are delinquent with their 2018 City of Sherrill property taxes.  In conjunction with Section 94 of the City Charter.  Holmes is seeking the authorization to begin the tax sale procedures.  Motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by P. Hubbard to authorize M. Holmes to begin with the advertising of delinquent properties for the tax sale procedures.
AYES: Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall

AUTHORIZATION FOR SALE OF SURPLUS PROPERTY


M. Holmes presented that old color printer for surplus property.  Earlier in the year it was determined that it was cheaper to buy a new printer rather than replace the “color developers” in the old on.  I will not fetch a lot of money.  B. Lovett offered up the Chevy Tahoe that he has been driving as surplus property as well.  The police department will be getting a new car in 2015 and the old one would be transferred to the City Managers use.  It was thought that it may be more beneficial to sell the old Tahoe now rather than in the Spring.  A final determination as to the timing would be made soon.  Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by T. Dixon to authorize the sale of the color printer and Tahoe on Auctions International.

Motion was made by J. Merrill seconded by P. Hubbard to adjourn.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall



Michael Holmes



City Clerk

